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The Scrutiny Budget and Performance Panel:
1. thanks the Chief Executive and Shared Services Lead for Transformation and Partnerships for their report and answering questions;

2. welcomes the reassurance that the Council has robust data quality policies and procedures in place;

3. asks that future performance indicators choose more appropriate comparators which are similar to South Ribble and our Borough, to help make the most of the benchmarking data available;

4. expresses gratitude for the offer of the outcomes from the post-COVID Economic Summit and updated key issues for South Ribble being provided to Members;

5. expresses concern at the time taken to process new housing benefit claims and requests that the plans to improve this are expedited and additional resources be made available to improve performance;

6. requests that further information be provided on how the number of trees that are planted that survive and thrive are monitored and managed; and 

7. congratulates the Planning Team on the improved performance with regards the % of planning applications decided within 8 weeks.

